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Excellency, 

I have the honour to inform you that the International Atomic Energy Agency (IAEA) will hold the 
Programme Committee Meeting for the International Conference on Nuclear and Radiological 
Emergency Preparedness and Response: Building the Future in an Evolving World (EPR 2025) 
(hereinafter referred to as "event") in Riyadh, Saudi Arabia, from 13 to 16 January 2025. 

The purpose of the event is to discuss and develop the conference programme and develop the list of 
invited speakers for the event scheduled from 1 to 4 December 2025.  

The event will be held in English. 

The Secretariat understands that Mr Yapeng Yang (China Institute for Radiation Protection (CIRP), 
P.O. Box 120, 102  Xuefu Street, Taiyuan, China; Email: yangyapeng@cirp.org.cn) and Mr Wei Cheng 
(China Institute for Radiation Protection (CIRP), P.O. Box 120 No. 102 Xuefu Street, Taiyuan, China; 
Email: chengwei@cirp.org.cn) could make a valuable contribution to the event as experts and would 
thus appreciate your Government’s consideration to accept their designation by the IAEA. 

We understand that all expenses incurred in connection with the expert’s services will be paid by the 
expert’s authorities. 
It should be noted that compensation is not payable by the IAEA for any damage to or loss of personal 
property. The IAEA also does not provide health insurance coverage for participants in IAEA events. 
Arrangements for private insurance coverage on an individual basis should therefore be made. The 
IAEA will, however, provide insurance coverage for accidents and illnesses that clearly result from any 
work performed for the IAEA. 

I would appreciate receiving your Government’s response not later than 7 December 2024. 

Accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

 

   Carlos Torres Vidal 
   Director 
   Incident and Emergency Centre 
   Department of Nuclear Safety and Security 
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